October 25, 1933. Dean Sinclair Laird, School for Teachers, Macdonald College, P. Que. My dear Dean Laird. Let me thank you for your letter of October 23rd. The same mail brought me a letter from Dr. Percival in which he says. "The reception accorded me was excellent, and the spirit of the staff is one of co-operation. The methods of teaching are modern, and there is a uniformity of philosophy and psychology that is commendable." With regard to your last paragraph, the afternoon of Friday, November 3rd, would be as suitable as any other time you could name for me to meet the Teachers' Training Committee. I am particularly busy for the next two weeks, but we must try to fit it in somehow if the meeting is absolutely necessary. Yours faithfully. Principal.